

Colorado Traumatic Brain Injury Trust Fund
Board Meeting Minutes
Date: 2/16/2018




Time: 9:00-11:30 A.M.
Location:  Daniel’s Fund, 101 Monroe Street Denver, Colorado 80206
	TYPE OF MEETING
	Board Meeting

	FACILITATOR
	Judy Dettmer, Program Director

	ATTENDEES

	NAME
	POSITION
	PRESENT
	STAFF Present

	(Board Members)
	
	
	Regina Rodriguez

	Catie Johnston-Brooks
	Board Chair
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Judy Dettmer (MINDSOURCE)

	Brittany Bell
	Board Member
	   FORMCHECKBOX 
*
	Karen Ferrington (MINDSOURCE)

	Terry Chase
	Board Member
	  FORMCHECKBOX 
*
	Regina Rodriguez (MINDSOURCE)

	Helen Morgan
	Board Member
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Melissa Herrera (MINDSOURCE)

	Dawn Comstock
	Board Member
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	

	Sena Harjo
	Board Member
	  FORMCHECKBOX 
*
	Guests Present

	Cheryl Catsoulis
	Board Member
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	

	Danny Mistry
	Board Member
	   FORMCHECKBOX 
*
	

	Jennie Munthali
	Board Member
	                  FORMCHECKBOX 

	Angela Maramba

	Pat Schniederjan
	Board Member
	  FORMCHECKBOX 
*
	Jim Tatten

	Wendy Turman
	Board Member
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Maureen Welch

	Bill Wosilius
	Board Member
	                  FORMCHECKBOX 

	

	Gretchen Russo
	Board Member
	                  FORMCHECKBOX 

	


 *Attendance Via Phone
1.  Agenda topic:  Welcome, Introductions, & Announcements




                Judy Dettmer
	Discussion
	· Catie was out of town so Judy facilitated the meeting. She kicked off the meeting by moving to approve the minutes from the December Meeting.
· Cheryl moved to accept, Jennie second. Minutes were passed. 

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	
	
	


2.  Board member recruitment chair elect position





                 Judy Dettmer
	Discussion
	· Judy asked for any referrals for board member recruitment and chair elect positions. Applications for new board members and reapplying board members should be entered by April. Two board member positions will be opening up. 
· Judy also asked if anyone had interest or suggestions for chair elect. This position would need to be a public member if possible, meaning not a state employee. 

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	
	
	


3.  Diversity Report




 


            Judy Dettmer, Regina Rodriguez                                      

	Discussion
	· Diversity training was held in November by Spring Intercultural Institution with board members, MINDSOURCE and BIAC staff. Inclusiveness, diversity and underserved populations in Colorado were discussed along with proposed recommendations. All of these recommendations are included in the diversity report. 

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	Diversity Report will be posted to the MINDSOURCE website
	Melissa Herrera
	4.20.18


4. Program Report 

                


        Judy Dettmer, Karen Ferrington, Regina Rodriguez
	Discussion
	· Judy explained that the trust fund statute is specific to traumatic brain injury. With resources outside of the Trust Fund, BIAC serves non traumatic brain injury however; they can only do this in a very limited capacity. Judy started the discussion on feasibility and pros/cons on expanding the statute definition to acquired brain injury which would be inclusive of both traumatic and non-traumatic causes. Judy indicated that if we were to expand to non-traumatic brain injury the challenge would be how to define this. 
· In July of 2016 the Brain Injury Alliance of Colorado (BIAC) came to be the provider of case management for children youth and adults through a new contract that was awarded through a requested proposal. Through customer feedback, surveys and consideration of resources MINDSOURCE is working with BIAC to re-design the services model focused on tailoring services for clients. The redesign of services surrounded around skill building and targeted case management is set to be implemented in July 2018. Service model changes are still in progress and we will continue to keep you updated on any changes as they are made. 
· Judy gave an update on the Administration for Community Living Grant (ACL) that will be ending May 31st. We are now exploring ways to build capacity around the criminal justice setting to continue funding through specialized support. MINDSOURCE is submitting a Justice Assistance Grant through Colorado Department of Public Safety. The Brain Injury Alliance is working on a proposal to obtain general funding from the legislature to partner with MINDSOURCE and probation to sustain and expand upon the work within the criminal justice population. 
· Karen reported on branding and marketing and MINDSOURCES initiatives to reduce confusion on the roles of the program and BIAC. We are mindful to continue to look at ways to have the website easy to navigate and clear to all users. The work with Amelie concludes soon. There are four press releases to be completed before that work ends on June 30th and one thought would be to include March Brain Injury Awareness Month and Grant success stories. We all look forward to the next issue of the Newsletter as well. 

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	An update on the Administration for Community Living Grant will be provided 
	
	


5. Work Groups                                                                                      Catie Johnston-Brooks, Wendy Turman, Brittany Bell
	Discussion
	· Judy reported on the Research and Program Evaluation Committee. The Committee is focused on restructuring the requests for proposals for research grants. The committee is working on promoting the new investigator award and language within the RFPs. The committee is also considering requesting letters of intent. 
· Karen reported on the Revenue Committee. Informational packets were created from the Colorado State University to help educate Municipalities on the investment on collecting surcharges.  The materials that were created will be revised during February and March to consolidate content and develop “how to” tools. MINDSOURCE is also developing tools for current participating municipalities with general information and FAQs. Karen also touched on home rule and statute municipalities and the opportunity to visit those statue municipalities to request that they start collecting the municipal speeding surcharges as they are required to do this. Gretchen added that she attended a conference around framing messages with requests. She suggested meeting with the Communications Department at CDHS and discussing what the messages are and having the data support those messages requests.
· Brittany reported on the Vision and Outreach committee. The committee is promoting March Brain Injury Awareness Month. The kickoff event is March 1st from 11:00 – 12:00 p.m. at the Colorado Department of Human Services to promote Brain Injury within the department. There will also be to learning events during the month of March to be held at 1575 focused on brain injury in youth and aging. The April Board Meeting will be held in Fort Collins information on logistics was provided in the Flyer with the materials that were emailed.  

· Motion was passed on the vote to approve the current bylaws changing only the date to July1-June30. Board members will sign by-laws at the June Board Meeting. 
· Motion to close the meeting was passed. 



	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	
	
	


6.  April Meeting Agenda Topics







	Discussion
	·  


The next Board meeting:  April 20, 2018 8:30 – 11:30AM (MST) at the Berkana Rehabilitation Institute Fort Collins, CO, 
